COUNTY OF EL DORADO

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667 (530) 621-5390 (530) 622-3645 Fax

> KIM DAWSON Clerk of the Board



JOHN HIDAHL
District I

GEORGE TURNBOO
District II

WENDY THOMAS
District III

LORI PARLIN
District IV

BROOKE LAINE District V

November 14, 2023

Hideo Yoritaka Mayor of Warabi 5-14-15 Chuo, Warabi City Saitama Prefecture 335-8501 Japan

Dear Mayor Yoritaka,

The El Dorado County Board of Supervisors hope this letter finds all the City of Warabi doing well. We would like to invite the City of Warabi to send fifteen youths, ages 14-18, and 3 adult chaperones to visit our county from July 22 through August 2, 2024. We will be working with our local schools and the El Dorado County People to People group to find host families for your group.

We would also like to invite you to visit our County. Please accept this letter as our official invitation for you to travel with the youth/chaperone contingency when they visit us.

Our connection to your city has been an incredible experience for so many of our community members over the last 50 years. We are excited to host you with our El Dorado County People to People group in the Spring of 2025 to celebrate our 50th anniversary. Thank you for your recent hospitality to our group last March.

We look forward to hosting the youths next summer to add to our wonderful exchange over these many years.

Sincerely,

Wendy Thomas, Chair El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

C: Janet Sambucetti, President-El Dorado County People to People